# The Honorable Donna A. Frett-Gregory Liaison to Congress

# Legislature of the Virgin Islands

CAPITOL BUILDING, P.O. BOX 1690 ST. THOMAS, U.S. VIRGIN ISLANDS 00804 Office: (340) 693-3686 • Fax: (340) 693-3642 Email: senatorfrett-gregory@legvi.org

### CHAIRPERSON

Committee on Budget, Appropriations and Finance

# VICE CHAIRPERSON

Committee on Education and Workforce Development

## **MEMBER**

Committee on Economic Development & Agriculture

Committee on Health, Hospitals and Human Services

February 6, 2023

Ms. Jenifer O'Neal Director, Office of Management and Budget Via email: jenifer.oneal@omb.vi.gov

Ms. Bosede Bruce Commissioner, Department of Finance Via email: bosede.bruce@dof.vi.gov

Mr. Joel Lee

Director, V.I. Bureau of Internal Revenue

Via email: joel.lee@bir.vi.gov

Mr. Ira R. Mills

Tax Assessor Office, Office of the Lieutenant Governor

Via email: ira.mills@lgo.vi.gov

Mr. Brent Leerdam

Tax Collector, Office of the Lieutenant Governor

Via email: brent.leerdam@lgo.vi.gov

Ms. Cindy Richardson Director, Division of Personnel

Via email: cindy.richardson@dop.vi.gov

Ms. Joss Springette, Esq.

Chief Negotiator, Office of Collective Bargaining

Via email: joss.springette@ocb.vi.gov

RE: Committee on Budget, Appropriations and Finance – February 21, 2023

Dear Members of the Executive Branch Financial Team:

The Committee on Budget, Appropriations and Finance has rescheduled its in-person February 10, 2023 meeting to **Tuesday**, **February 21**, **2023** at 10:00 a.m. in the Earle B. Ottley Legislative Chambers due to unavailability of key members of the financial team.

Notice is hereby given to you as members of the financial team to provide testimony on the following:

• Tax collections and refunds;



# Legislature of the Virgin Islands

# Honorable A. Donna Frett-Gregory

- real property tax collections and assessments;
- expenditures;
- filling of central government vacancies;
- contract negotiations to include completed, scheduled and pending negotiations;
- impact of the reduced rum cover over rate; and
- status of COVID-19/ARPA funding received to include expenditures awarded to the V.I. Water and Power Authority and the FY 2023 commitment.

Also include challenges, if any, you are experiencing in meeting the FY 2023 budget projections.

Submit your written testimony via email to <u>senatorfrett-gregory@legvi.org</u> by close of business on Friday, February 17, 2023. We look forward to a robust discussion on the Government's financial position. Should you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact my Legislative Director, Ms. Jamila Russell at (340) 227-2348.

Regards,

Donna A. Frett-Gregory, Chair

Committee on Budget, Appropriations and Finance

cc: Committee on Budget, Appropriations and Finance Members Vincent Samuel, Post Auditor